
State Representative Sheila Harrington





September 24, 2014
Massachusetts State House
Room 237
Boston, MA 02133
Re:  Solar Photovoltaics and the Net-Metering Cap
Dear Representative Harrington,

Let me begin by saying that, as one of your constituents, I am very appreciative of the work you have undertaken over the past several months to explore alternatives to the proposed Tennessee Gas Pipeline project. As you know, this irresponsible and massive overbuild of natural gas distribution infrastructure that is being championed by our very own Independent System Operator, ISO New England, will commit the Commonwealth and New England to carbon-based electricity generation for decades to come.
I am writing at this time to urge you to draft legislation to remove the administrative barriers that preclude solar energy from playing a larger role in the Commonwealth’s energy budget. Solar photovoltaic (PV) generation has the potential to play a major role in building healthier and more resilient communities, reducing greenhouse gas emissions, and maintaining a reliable electricity grid. Last session witnessed a missed opportunity to effect some meaningful improvements in the participation of solar PV in the Commonwealth’s energy budget.  This session, I am asking you to introduce legislation to simply raise the net metering caps now to ensure that new solar projects can continue to be developed.  As you may be aware, the net metering cap has already been hit in some utility territories and will be hit soon in others.  Without a cap raise, new projects will be unnecessarily delayed, or perhaps abandoned altogether.
Distributed solar is beginning to see some unprecedented victories over fossil fuel-based technology around the United States. Earlier this year, an administrative law judge for Minnesota’s Public Utilities Commission decided in favor of a $250 million distributed solar installation over a natural gas fueled generation plant in response to a 100 MW RFP. The decision held that for the first time, a distributed solar proposal offered competitively-priced energy generation at firm prices, while having the fewest new environmental impacts of the competing proposals.
Likewise across the globe—consider Germany as an example. A country which is comparable to New England in geographic area (2x larger) and per capita GDP (33% smaller), has just passed the 37,000 MW threshold for electricity generation from solar PV. Yet, here in Massachusetts, we have adopted an almost embarrassingly modest goal of 1,600 MW by the year 2020. Surely we can do better than this, but we need your help to do it.
This legislative session, please work with your colleagues in the State House to draft legislation that significantly raises, or removes entirely, the solar net-metering cap. If the Commonwealth’s energy security is at such dire risk as our ISO NE executives will have us believe, then we need to be doing everything we can to remove the administrative barriers that prevent renewable forms of energy from playing a more significant role in our energy budget.
Sincerely,

